
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:      Hannah’s Bend Trail Grant Engineering Contract 
 
MEETING DATE: June 16, 2020   
 
 
BACKGROUND; 
 
The City of Cannon Falls received a grant from DNR Trails to build a trail thru Hannah’s 
Bend Park and replace the current blacktop trail along the river to Riverside Park.  This 
includes a new fence and widening the existing trail from 8 to 12 foot.  I questioned if 
the total grant dollars were enough to cover the work included in the grant.  I talked to 
an engineering company and a general contractor to get more information on costs to 
do the project.  Both entities noted that $140,000 would be well short of the work in the 
grant application.   
 
In talking to the DNR the city could apply for a variance in trail design to keep the trail at 
8 feet instead of 10 feet bituminous and 2- 1-foot gravel shoulders which is standard for 
a DNR trail.  The variance would have to be applied for and approved with no 
guarantees.   
 
So, talking to the engineer (WHKS) we decided to seek a variance to the standard width 
of DNR Trail and to break out the trail in parts so we could choose options if the costs 
get to high or if the variance is declined. 
 
If City Council agrees it will be bid with 2 options; 

1. The new trail (900 feet) and the 680 feet of new fence as Option 1 
2. Rehabilitation of 1600 feet of 8-foot trail and place new 8-foot bituminous trail 

Option 2 
  

The main goal with this grant was to connect the 2 trails in Hannah’s Bend Park which is 
to blacktop the gravel portion of the trail.  By splitting the project into 2 options this will 
give the city an opportunity to get that done and also prevent any major cost over-runs.  
 
This contract with WHKS is for developing plans and specs for the project, bid it and 
prepare documents to be approved by City Council (Items 1-3) in the contract.  
Construction Management will be negotiated after the City Council decides which 
options will be completed as there are difficulties in both options.   
 
Time is of the essence on this project.  The deadline for completion is June of 2021.  
That means either get this completed this year or trust the May weather next year and 
wait.  I feel that this project needs to get completed this fall and wrapped up.   
 



STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
I respectively request that the city council; move to accept the contract with WHKS 
Engineering to move the trail project along and get it completed this fall. 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Make a motion to accept the contract with WHKS Engineering for the Hannah’s Bend 
Trail Extension Grant Project. 




















